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NC Coastal Resources Advisory Council 
February 13, 2018 

Sea Trail Convention Center 
Sunset Beach, NC 

 
 

1:00 CALL TO ORDER (Egret Room)    Rudi Rudolph 
 Roll Call 

 Approval of November 2017 Meeting Summary 

 Announcements 

 

1:10 CRAC Officer Elections     Rudi Rudolph 

 

1:20 CRAC Nominations      Rudi Rudolph 

 

1:45 Ocean Outfall rule amendments    Tancred Miller 

 15A NCAC 07H .0309 

 

2:15  Dredge windows/larval entrainment meeting report  DCM Staff 

 

3:00  Adjourn 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
N.C. Division of Coastal Management 

www.nccoastalmanagement.net 
Next Meeting: April 10-11, 2018 

Manteo, Dare County 



NC Coastal Resources Advisory Council 
November 7, 2017 

Hilton Double Tree 
Atlantic Beach, NC 
Meeting Summary 

 
Attendance 

Greg “rudi” Rudolph (Chair)  Spencer Rogers (Co-Vice Chair)  
 Robert Outten(Co-Vice Chair) John Brodman 

Candy Bohmert   Jett Ferebee 
David Kellam    Seth Laughlin   

 Michael Moore   David Moye 
Kris Noble    Kathleen Riely 
Dave Weaver 
            

Call to Order 
Rudi Rudolph called the meeting to order with 13 members in attendance.  The minutes were 
approved unanimously. 
  
CRAC Nominations 
Rudi Rudolph advised that all existing current CRAC members have requested to be 
reappointed to the CRAC. The council agreed to send out another request for nominations to fill 
the existing CRAC vacancies. 
 
Stormwater Outfalls 
The council began by discussing the current rules regarding stormwater outfalls which only 
allow existing stormwater outfalls to be maintained and extended to their previously 
authorized dimensions, and does not allow for expansion. While CRC rules do not specifically 
ban the extension of ocean outfalls, the main issue is that development generally, is not 
permitted seaward of the first line of stable and natural vegetation unless it meets one of the 
exceptions in rule. Stormwater outfalls are not currently listed as an exception. Cliff Willis with 
NCDOT explained that in the past, NCDOT has had to receive variances from the CRC to 
extend stormwater outfalls due to beach nourishment projects. The Council unanimously 
agreed to request DCM staff to move forward with possible rule amendments to allow for the 
extension of stormwater outfalls.  The CRAC discussed whether these possible rule 
amendments should apply to all existing stormwater outfalls or just NCDOT stormwater 
outfalls and recommended DCM staff to consider both scenarios. Staff agreed to provide 
proposed rule language at the next CRAC meeting.  
 
Building Code Ad Hoc Committee 
Spencer Rogers explained that there are inconsistencies with CRC rules, Building Code, and NC 
floodplain mapping.  The council agreed to ask DCM staff to coordinate with Spencer Rogers to 
create an Ad Hoc committee that includes CRC members, CRAC members, DCM staff, Building 
Code Council members, and Floodplain mapping personnel to investigate this subject. 
 
Adjourn 
With no further business the Council adjourned and joined the CRC meeting. 
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Memorandum 
 
 
 
From: Greg “rudi” Rudolph 
Date: February 13, 2018 
Re: CRAC Officer Elections 
 
 Per the new CRAC Guidebook that was completed last year (2017), officers 
(Chair and Vice-Chair) are to be elected annually by the Council, and this piece of 
“housekeeping” will be addressed at our February meeting.  Any Council member 
is permitted to make a nomination and officers are elected for a one-year term via 
simple majority by those members present (verbal or written ballot).  Also there 
are no limits for consecutive terms, thus Council members Rudolph, Rogers, and 
Outten are eligible to serve once again in the chair and vice-chair capacities if they 
and the CRAC so desires.        
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Memorandum 
 
 
 
From: Greg “rudi” Rudolph 
Date: February 1, 2018 
Re: CRAC Nominations 
 
 For a host of reasons we currently have five vacancies on the CRAC, 
prompting a new “call for nominations” that was appreciatively administered by 
N.C. Division of Coastal Management (DCM) staff.   I’m pleased to report we have 
a total of eleven nominations listed below for our consideration, which once selected 
would be provided as a recommendation to the CRC to formally appoint.  These 
individuals’ biographical sketches and/or resumes will be furnished to the CRAC 
electronically before our February 13th meeting.  I’m pleased with the overall 
interest this last call for nominations generated and the quality of nominations we 
received – it will good for the Council to have the full complement of 20 total 
members. 
 
 

NOMINATIONS 

Name By 

Frank Heath Perquimans County 

Garry Brinn Beaufort County 

J. Martin “Marty” Cooke Brunswick County 

Nina Griswell Tyrell County 

Donald I. “Ike” McRee, Jr. Towns of Kill Devil Hills 
& Nags Head  

Harvey M. “Skip” Lee Town of Bayboro 

Rhett B. White Town of Columbia 

Todd Miller CRAC Chairman 

Trish Murphey DCM 

Jon Risgaard DCM 

Elizabeth Thompson Town of Oriental 
 

 



	
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
January 31, 2018 

MEMORANDUM  
 
TO:   Coastal Resources Commission, and  

Coastal Resources Advisory Council  
FROM:  Braxton Davis  
SUBJECT:  CRAC nominations 
 
The Division of Coastal Management (DCM) is nominating Ms. Patricia (Trish) Murphey 
and Mr. Jon Risgaard to serve on the Coastal Resources Advisory Council (CRAC). 
 
From 1974-2012, the CRAC was a 45-member body that had designated seats for 
representatives from coastal counties, local governments, science and technology, and land 
use planning. There were also designated seats for state agencies that have statutory 
responsibilities that overlap with the Coastal Resources Commission’s (CRC) work, 
including the Division of Marine Fisheries, the Division of Water Resources (DWR), the 
State Health Director, and the Department of Transportation. Having representatives from 
these agencies directly involved in CRC and CRAC meetings was beneficial for the 
perspectives they added in rulemaking and policy development as well as general 
discussion during CRC meetings. 
 
In 2012, the CRAC was reorganized by the Legislature into the current 20-member body 
with no designated seats, except that at least one-half of the members must be residents of a 
coastal county. There are currently no representatives of state resource or regulatory 
agencies within CRAC’s membership. DCM believes that it would be beneficial to add the 
perspectives related to fisheries and fisheries habitat, and water resources to the Advisory 
Council and is therefore nominating two individuals for consideration: 
 

1. Trish Murphey is a career fisheries specialist who has extensive experience at the 
N.C. Division of Marine Fisheries and the National Marine Fisheries Service. Trish 
is a habitat specialist, and recently moved to a new role as a Watershed Manager 
with the Albemarle-Pamlico National Estuarine Partnership with a focus on 
estuarine habitat protection.  
 

2. Jon Risgaard is the Section Chief for Water Quality Regional Operations within 
DWR, responsible for water quality operations in DWR’s seven regional offices. 
Jon’s experience as a private sector engineer and government regulator give him a 
unique perspective on balancing development with environmental protection. 

 
  



	

 

Trish Murphey 
PO Box 769 
5285 Highway 70W 
Morehead City, NC 28557 
252-808-8091 (office) 
252-726-8475 (fax) 
Trish.Murphey@ncdenr.gov 
 
 
Trish Murphey is the watershed manager for the Albemarle-Pamlico National Estuary 
Partnership (APNEP) within the N.C. Department of Environmental Quality.  Her 
responsibilities include caring out the mission of APNEP to identify, restore, and protect 
the estuarine resources of the Albemarle and Pamlico Sounds.  She assists with the 
implementation of the Coastal Habitat Protection Plan as well as works with several 
APNEP Advisory Teams and represents APNEP on different committees in the APNEP 
region.   

Previously she was the southern district manager for the N.C. Division of Marine 
Fisheries where she oversaw fisheries management in coastal counties from Carteret 
County to the South Carolina state line and participated in the development of various 
fishery management plans including shrimp, bay scallops, hard clams and oysters. 

She also has worked for the National Marine Fisheries Service in Beaufort, N.C., and for 
the S.C. Division of Natural Resources. 

She earned a bachelor’s degree in marine sciences from Florida Institute of 
Technology. 

 
  



	

Jon Risgaard 
Archdale Building 
Room #640Y  
Raleigh, NC 
919-807-6458 (office) 
jon.risgaard@ncdenr.gov 
 
 
Jon Risgaard is a Civil and Environmental Engineer with approximately 15 years’ 
experience working for the Division of Water Resources (DWR) within the 
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ). Jon currently serves as Water Quality 
Regional Operations Section Chief, where is oversees staff supporting DWR’s 
water quality programs in DEQ’s 7 Regional Offices. In addition, Jon oversees the 
Division’s Animal Feeding Operations and Groundwater Protection 
programs. During his 15 years of experience Jon has also worked directly in the 
Pretreatment, Collection Systems, NPDES, Non-discharge wastewater, and 
residuals managements programs. Prior to joining DWR Jon worked as a 
consulting engineer in the mid-west. Jon’s blend of experiences with permitting, 
compliance over sight, plan review, technical assistance, program development, 
and Division management have helped him be a valuable leader for the Division, 
and provide him necessary tools to effectively serve the Coastal Resources 
Commission.  
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